
Ridgewood Earns College Board AP® Computer Science Female Diversity Award 

Recognized for Closing the Gender Gap in AP Computer Science Principles 

Norridge, IL – Ridgewood High School District 234 has earned the College Board AP® Computer 
Science Female Diversity Award for achieving high female representation in AP Computer 
Science Principles. Schools honored with the AP Computer Science Female Diversity Award 
have expanded girls’ access in AP Computer Science courses.  

Out of the 20,000 institutions that offer AP courses, 1,119 achieved either 50% or higher female 
representation in one of the two AP computer science courses or a percentage of the female 
computer science examinees meeting or exceeding that of the school’s female population 
during the 2019-2020 school year. That’s nearly 37% more than the 818 schools recognized last 
year. In 2020, [School Name] was one of 831 recognized in the category of AP Computer 
Science Principles. 

“During an unprecedented year, [school] female students have demonstrated perseverance and 
dedication in their study of AP Computer Science,” said [state agency leadership]. “We could not 
be more proud of [school] female students for staking their claim as the next generation of 
STEM and computer science professionals. We can’t wait to see their passion for next 
generation technology lead to lifelong success.” 

“Ridgewood’s students need the power to shape technology, not just cope with it,” says Stefanie 
Sanford, College Board chief of global policy and external relations. “Young women deserve an 
equal opportunity to become the next generation of entrepreneurs, engineers and tech leaders. 
Closing the gap in computer science education empowers young women to build the future they 
want.” 

The first year of AP Computer Science Principles in 2016-17 attracted more students than any 
other AP course debut, and participation is on the rise. In 2020, more than 116,000 students 
took the AP CSP Exam—more than double the number of exam takers in the course’s first year, 
and a 21% increase over the previous year. In 2020, 39,570 women took the AP CSP exam, 
nearly three times the number who tested in 2017. 

Providing female students with access to computer science courses is critical to ensuring 
gender parity in the industry’s high-paying jobs and to drive innovation, creativity, and 
representation. The median annual wage for computer and information technology occupations 
was $88,240 in May 2019. However, a code.org analysis of 2017 Bureau of Labor Statistics 
data finds women represent just 24% of the 5 million people in computing occupations.  

That’s why new College Board research about AP CSP is so encouraging. According to the 
data, female students who take AP CSP in high school are more than 5 times as likely to 
major in computer science in college, compared to similar female students who did not take 
CSP. The study also finds AP CSP students are nearly twice as likely to enroll in AP CSA, and 
that for most students, AP CSP serves as a stepping-stone to other advanced AP STEM 
coursework. 

These findings make it all the more imperative that schools nationwide achieve gender parity in 
AP Computer Science classrooms. The 1,119 schools that receive this year’s AP Computer 
Science Female Diversity Award should serve as inspirations and models for all American high 
schools, where overall, female students remain under-represented in computer science classes, 
comprising just 34% of AP Computer Science Principles participants. So there is a long way to 
go to achieve equal gender representation in the field of computer science. Currently, less than 

https://www.bls.gov/ooh/computer-and-information-technology/home.htm
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1SO9APG0cbNPLd7DTO2GWxVt-2Jdkg839K8lb7g68Ms0/edit#gid=0
https://apcentral.collegeboard.org/courses/ap-computer-science-principles/ap-csp-research-findings


half of the nation’s high schools teach foundational computer science, a clear opportunity to be 
addressed by strong partnerships between policymakers, the tech industry, and educators. 

**** 
Ridgewood High School District 234 is a public secondary school that was formed in 1960. 
Located in Norridge, IL, Ridgewood combines students from Harwood Heights and Norridge, IL. 
District 234 is composed of approximately 870 students from grades 9-12. The school mascot is 
the Rebels because the creators of the school “rebelled” against the norms of education; which 
is a tradition that has continued today. 
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